Bolton Historical Commission
Minutes of Meeting
March 3, 2021

Attendees:
Co-Chairmen: Martha Remington, Robert Busch
Members Present: Jeannemarie Padovano, Alice Coggeshall, and Bob Tattersall

Zoom meeting was called to order at 6:03 pm.
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Mary Cuimmo has made changes to the Master Plan presentation. B. Busch has
reviewed them and will send out copies to the committee.

Stone structures - no new developments.

Mile Marker- no developments. B. Busch is working up a design for the base.

Meeting Minutes - commissioners will review minutes from October 2020 through March
and make comments and corrections. FInal minutes will be approved at our next
meeting.

Cyndy Bremmer is not interested in picking up the phone book project.

Pan Cemetery needs a clean up. M. Remington will go and assess what needs to be
repaired so that B. Busch can start on refinishing in the spring.

Howard Davis Marker at 117 and 85 has been knocked down. The barrel will need to be
replaced as that has been overturned as well. Don Lowe and the DPW Director Heglin
should be made aware that these signs have been taken down and should be put back
up. M. Remington will contact DPW to have him come and look at the damage.

East Bolton NRHD - M. Remington spoke with Anne Forbes who will give us a write-up
of presumed resources in that district.

Two homes on either side of Wattaquadock have been hit when tractor trailers have
crossed the sidewalk making the turn. M. Remington may have pictures which could be
sent to DPW director with a request for measures to be put in place to discourage trucks
from cutting the corner.

82 Old Bay Road barn collapsed recently.

New Mail: Freedom’s Way & National Trust for Historic Preservation membership
renewal requests. M. Remington will get this mail to A. Coggeshall.

BHC Professional memberships include: National Trust for Historic Preservation;
Freedom’s Way.

Meeting adjourned: 7:14

Respectfully submitted, Jeannemarie Padovano



